February Newsletter

February is a very short, but very busy month. We will be celebrating Valentine’s Day in school on Tuesday, February 14th. If your child chooses to bring in Valentines please make sure there is one for every child in the classroom. We want to discourage candy or other treats on this day due to allergies.  If the Valentines come with candy the children will be asked to take it home.  They are not allowed to eat in the classroom.  Please refer to the letter sent home with class list.

In Reading, we are working on an author study of Tomie dePoala.  Students are focusing on comprehension strategies, by using dialogue, illustrations and major events to understand a story better.  We are writing book reviews and giving 3 reasons to support opinions about a book.  The children are making connections between the different Tomie dePaola stories and his own life.  It has been such a fun unit!
In math, we are finishing our unit on counting money and telling time.  These concepts will be practiced throughout the rest of the year.  Any practice at home would be greatly appreciated. Soon, we will begin topic 9, numbers to 1,000. We start by reviewing place value to the hundreds place. Students will discuss patterns with numbers.  Later we will be adding and subtracting within 1,000. 
During Science, we are discussing the properties of matter.  Students have done a series of tests on materials and have collected data about their properties.  We have participated in STEM (science, technology, engineering and math) activities.  These activities have been a huge success with the children.  The students worked in small groups to create a raft out of straws and have constructed a house that would not get blown over by a blow drier. These engineering projects were so much fun!
Finally, the Flat Stanley project has allowed us to keep up on our geography skills.  We have experienced many cultures and customs through the postcards and pictures we have received so far. Our increased knowledge of landmarks will be helpful as we head back into our social studies unit on countries and continents in March. Have a safe and exciting vacation!
Kerry Ennis 
